
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
2023

Thomas Road Improvements 
Kargotich Road and Nicholson Road Roundabouts

We are continuing a series of 
upgrades along Thomas Road 
between Kwinana Freeway and 
South Western Highway, to 
improve safety and traffic flow 
for commuters in the area. 
This includes the construction 
of two new dual-lane 
roundabouts on Thomas Road, 
at the intersection of Kargotich 
Road and Nicholson Road in 
Oakford. 
From 18 July until 
December 2023

To safely accommodate the difference 
between existing and future road 
levels, and to enable construction to 
be completed in the shortest possible 
time, the Thomas Road / Kargotich Road 
intersection south will be closed from 
Wednesday 19 July though to December 
2023. 

Detours will be in place directing road 
users around the intersection closure (see 
detour map overleaf ). Please plan ahead 
and avoid the area if possible; delays 
should be expected due to the length and 
limited number of detour routes.

The closures will affect:

 	 • All access to and from Kargotich 
Road at the Thomas Road 
intersection to the south. 
Detours will be in place.  

Access north of Abernethy Road will 
be available for residents only. 

 	 • Access to residences and businesses 
will be retained at all times via the 
detour routes overleaf only.

 	 • Thomas Road through the work area 
will remain open at all times, however 
side roads and traffic management will 
be in place.

Rescheduled Western Power 
Works on Kargotich Road at 
Thomas Road – Saturday 15 July
To relocate existing power poles Western 
Power will close Kargotich Road north and 
south of the Thomas Road intersection 
in Oakford will be closed from 6am to 
6pm on Saturday 15 July to complete 
works rescheduled from 18 June.

Detours During Western Power 
Works
 	 • North of Thomas Road – access 

to and from Kargotich Road will be 
closed.  All road users wishing to 
access residences who would usually 
use Kargotich Road north will be 
detoured via Spears Drive.

 	 • South of Thomas Road – access 
to and from Kargotich Road will be 
closed.  Road users will need to use 
Hopkinson Road and Abernethy Road 
to return to Kargotich Road south of 
Thomas Road.

Residents’ power will also be affected. 
Western Power will advise affected 
properties directly.

Other works
Please note, that work on Kargotich 
Road, between Rowley Road and Thomas 
Road is being undertaken by the Shire of 
Serpentine Jarrahdale, while every effort is 
being made to minimise interface, safety 
and detour requirements, there will be 
some impact overlap for residents.

 	 • Access for local traffic will be available 
between Rowley Road and Thomas 
Road, and 

 	 • Access to Thomas Road will be 
provided for local traffic via Spears 
Drive.

To help keep everyone informed, 
please share this information with your 
neighbours and on your local social 
media channels.

Further information
For further information please visit www.
mainroads.wa.gov.au/thomas-rd-safety or 
phone our Customer Information Centre 
on 138 138.
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